
 Hilton Parish Council 
Report from the Meeting of the Council dated Monday 4th December 
Local Highways Improvement (LHI) 
The Council discussed the proposal to extend the bus stop on Potton Road and, having 

considered all of the options and conflicting opinions, resolved that they needed a report 

from the Highway Projects Officer before deciding how to proceed. The Council therefore 

resolved that it will not submit a bid for LHI funding in this round and will focus on the 

preparation for next year’s bid. 

Seed for the Wilderness 
Hilton Parish Council has resolved to purchase seed for the area of the Wilderness damaged 

by the spoil from the dredging at a cost of £47. 

HGV Signage 
The Council agreed to proposed location for the signage on the approach to the Papworth 

Everard bypass roundabout. It also agreed the design of the sign (similar to this image) and 

resolved that the wording at the bottom of the sign will be “For all routes use A1198”. 

 
Table Tennis 
It was resolved to use the remainder of the table tennis grant to purchase additional 

equipment for the table tennis, including a scorer, bats and balls.

 



NALC Pay Award 
The Council accepted the 2023/24 NALC (National Association of Local Councils) pay award 

and agreed to pay back pay on salaries to 1st April 2023. 

Pavilion Renovation 
The Clerk will apply for funding from both the Huntingdonshire District Council (HDC) 

Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) fund and the A428 Legacy Grant scheme.  

 
 

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 5th February 2024 in Hilton Village 

Hall. Agendas will be issued in advance on the village notice boards and the Council’s 

website www.hiltonparishcouncil.com. Parishioners are welcome to speak at council 

meetings on agenda items. 

http://www.hiltonparishcouncil.com/

